

SURF CLUB III CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC.

Board of Administrators Meeting

July 27, 2012

 

Present: Bill Strawn, Nancy Rodger, Becky Lindsay, Lynn Nellenbach, Mike Castle, Dolores Andrews and, by phone, Dick Kirtley.
Also present: Sharon Castellano, Manager, LCAM and Miguel Vazquez, Maintenance Supervisor
The meeting was called to order by Bill Strawn at 9:00 AM.  

Quorum of the Board is present

Substantiate Proper Legal Notice of Meeting 
On a Motion by Becky Lindsay, with a second by Nancy Rodger, to approve the minutes of the Annual meeting as presented. Passed unanimously 
On a Motion by Nancy Rodger, with a second by Becky Lindsay, to approve the minutes of the previous Board meeting as presented. Passed unanimously 
Sharon Castellano read the highlights of the Management Report. (copy attached) 

Committee Reports

Treasurer
Lynn Nellenbach reported the financials continue to be in a favorable position in all categories. 

On a Motion by Lynn Nellenbach, with a second by Mike Castle, to accept the financial statements, to include the aged balance, as of June 30, 2012. Passed unanimously

Discussion regarding unit 306. Tabled to the August meeting to provide time to speak to an attorney regarding options. 

On a Motion by Lynn Nellenbach, with a second by Mike Castle, to not accept a lesser amount due to the Association for unit 702 outside the State Statutes. Passed unanimously
Enforcement

Becky Lindsay reported everything is up to date regarding violations. 

Mrs. Lindsay advised the attorney did respond to The Board's request for clarification on the rental rules and the attorney stated that occupancy of a unit for less than the one month of the contract is a violation of the rental rules and that a copy of each lease can be required as a part of the rental paperwork. 

On a Motion by Becky Lindsay, with a second by Mike Castle, to revise the Rules and Regulations as recommended by the Association attorney regarding Lease of Units to include providing a copy of the lease and to state that no occupancy of a unit may be for a term of less than one month (as seen below) and send the changes, along with a cover letter stating the revisions become effective at noon on August 24, 2012, to the owners, as well as notice the changes via a posted meeting agenda for two weeks prior to the August meeting. Passed Unanimously
The clarified rules will read as follows:
 XVI. Lease of Units
Each time a condominium unit owner leases his/her unit, he/she shall give written notice of such lease, along with a copy of the lease agreement itself, to the Association and such other information as the Association may reasonably require on forms that are supplied by the Association.  No condominium unit owner may lease his condominium unit for a term of less than one (1) month, and no occupancy of a unit may be for a term of less than one (1) month unless the lease is terminated by reason of default under the lease agreement, or in other such instance as is deemed acceptable to the Board to not be considered a willful violation of this rule.  No condominium unit owner may advertise their unit for lease for a term of less than the one (1) month leasing requirement.

On a Motion by Mike Castle, with a second by Nancy Rodger, to amend the Rules and Regulations under section VIII, Noise and Disturbances, to add the phrase "at anytime day or night" (as seen below) and send the change along with a cover letter stating the revision becomes effective at noon on August 24, 2012, to the owners, as well as notice the change via a posted meeting agenda for two weeks prior to the August meeting. Passed Unanimously

VIII. Noise & Other Disturbances
No unit owner, guest, or renter shall make or permit any disturbing noises, nor permit any conduct by such persons or pets that will interfere with the rights, comforts or conveniences of other unit owners or occupants at anytime day or night. No unit owner or occupant shall play or permit to be played any musical instrument, nor operate or permit to be operated a phonograph, television, radio or sound amplifier in his/her unit in such a manner as to disturb or annoy other residents. No unit owner or occupant shall conduct nor permit to be conducted, vocal or instrumental instruction at any time that disturbs other residents. 

Landscape

Nancy Rodger reported there are no landscape updates for this meeting. 

Maintenance 

Bill Strawn advised an engineer's report has been received from Keystone Engineering detailing recommended repairs to the 24 stack. Keystone recommended that the caulking on the vents be redone as it appears the caulking material has failed or was the incorrect type of product. In addition, there was a recommendation the joint between levels one and two be torn out and redone, as well as caulking the entire vertical joint that had never been caulked by the original builder. 
Mr. Strawn advised The Board of other options presented by the Keystone engineer which could be considered should the recommended repairs not resolve the problem. 

Mr. Strawn reported that there was a lack of communication between Keystone Engineering and the company Keystone recommended to complete the repairs, Southeast Restoration, in that specs for the repairs had not been provided to Southeast by Keystone. Mr. Strawn is communicating with Keystone to resolve this issue so the repair work can begin. 

Mr. Strawn is recommending the Board complete the repairs recommended by Keystone Engineering.  

There was a lengthy discussion by the members of The Board with all expressing support for taking all actions needed to completely and once and for all resolve the elusive water intrusion issue for the 24 stack. 
Ratification of the Keystone motion approved by the full Board via email on 7-6-12:

On a Motion by Bill Strawn, with a second by Mike Castle, to contract with Keystone Engineering to diagnose the problem with the ongoing leak issue in unit 124 and check the 24 stack from the 1-8 floors to determine the scope of repairs needed. Passed unanimously
New Business
Bill Strawn appointed Joyce Judy as chair of the Social Committee.
Any Other Business to Come Before The Board
Mike Castle requested The Board consider ventilating the Internet equipment rooms, as suggested by The Network Operations Company, to release heat which could be affecting the equipment.
After an in depth discussion it was decided there is no evidence heat has affected the equipment and that, in fact, the majority of the equipment would never be affected by heat, and that salt air intrusion into the equipment rooms would likely outweigh any benefits gained by venting the rooms. 

With all in favor the meeting was adjourned at 10:40 AM.

Respectfully submitted to the Board of Administrators, Sharon Castellano, LCAM
